

The National Tennis Centre 100 Priory Lane Roehampton London SW15 5JQ T 020 8487 7000 F 020 8487 7301 | www.fever-treechampionships.com

Dear Sir or Madam 8 June 2018

ROAD CLOSURES FOR THE 2018 FEVER-TREE CHAMPIONSHIPS: 18 - 24 JUNE

The safety and security of all those at and around the Fever-Tree Championships is paramount. Given the current security climate in the UK, we have been working closely with the Metropolitan Police and the LBHF Highways team to ensure that appropriate safety and security measures are in place during the tournament.

As usual, two managed, temporary road closures are in place (indicated overleaf by solid red and blue lines) from Monday 18 to Sunday 24 June as follows:

- Comeragh Road (between the junctions with Gledstanes Road and Palliser Road) and Palliser Road (between the junctions with The Queen's Club and Barton Road)
- Perham Road (between the junctions with Gledstanes Road and St Andrew's Road) and Gledstanes Road (between the junctions with Perham Road and Fairholme Road).

In previous years these have been in operation between 10am - 1pm, however on recommendation from the Metropolitan Police, we are further enhancing security in the area by deploying physical measures at each closure point. To enable this, the closures unfortunately need to be extended to 9am - 9pm from Monday 18 to Sunday 24 June (inclusive). Please note these are precautionary measures and there has been no specific threat identified for this event.

The new measures will not have any impact on pedestrians. We will endeavour to minimise the impact on residents with vehicles however we ask that you follow this advice, if at all possible:

- Clearly display your valid Resident Parking permit (Zone D). If there are parking spaces available, you
 will be able to drive through the road closures marked in blue when directed by the security stewards
- The road closures marked in red will not be vehicle accessible at all between 9am 9pm. Therefore, if you need to exit the area, you may need to perform a U-turn to exit via the road closures marked in blue. Traffic stewards will be on hand to assist
- Limit moving your vehicle during the hours of 9am 9pm if possible, or park outside of the road closure areas if there is space available
- Do not arrange for any deliveries during the period 18 24 June. If you do need to have something delivered, or have already booked, please email us at <u>residentenquiries@queenstennis.info</u> to ensure your delivery isn't stopped
- Follow the instructions given by our security stewards at all times. They are there to keep us all safe and limit disruption to you as much as possible.

If you have any queries regarding the arrangements please don't hesitate to contact the Fever-Tree Championships team on 0208 487 7000 or email us at residentenquiries@queenstennis.info.

Thank you, as always, for your patience and understanding during this period.

Yours sincerely.

Stephen Farrow
Tournament Director

Fever-Tree Championships Lawn Tennis Association











